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               ANNOUNCEMENTS for 28 SEP 2025  

1.  HAPPY BIRTHDAY:  To Dr. Bert Corwin who will turn 

95 on OCT 4th.  Congratulations to Dr. Bert & Lydia.  

Thank you for the work you do and for always setting 

the example.     

2.  New Women’s Group:  Meetings are planned for the 

first and third Mondays of each month.  Next meeting is 

scheduled for OCT 6th at the home of Marilyn Fransen.  

Contact Deb Densmore or Marilyn for additional 

information.         

 

3.  Small groups & church Teams:   We are featuring a 

different small group or church team over the next few 



Sundays offering a short overview of their group, their 

purpose and their work.  Thank you to John & Judy Hey, 

to Brittni and to Clark for reviewing their respective 

ministry groups the past 4 weeks.  Today Cindy & Cathy 

will review Freedom Fridays which is our Ministry Team 

that meets every Friday at the Pennington County Jail 

from 3:30 to 4:30.  It is great to have John Hey on board 

now, as well. 

      The Holy Spirit told me it was time to be a disciple for his 
people.  I get to watch the ladies' faces when they hear the word 
from the Bible.  The presence of the Holy Spirit with us is so 
amazing, and because of it I’ve had the opportunity to baptize 
many women who have accepted Jesus.  I know I speak for all of us 
when I say we feel so blessed to share the gospel with these men 
and  women.  Cindy and I feel so deeply for these ladies, their 
problems and their lives. We have at times shared tears of joy and 
heartache with them.  We have seen God moving within the jail 
with the gals reading their bibles, having Bible studies throughout 
the week and sharing deep thoughts together.  I would not be 
anywhere else on Friday afternoon than right in the heart of the 
jail surrounded by precious hungry souls.  Proverbs 27:17 says “As 
iron sharpens iron, so one person sharpens another”.   We see this 
every Friday at FREEDOM FRIDAYS. 

    Remember that you are welcome to join the journey of 

the small groups or church teams at any time and sharpen 

up your skills of discipleship.  There is room for you on 

any of our teams or small groups.  Be sure to stay tuned 

for next Sunday’s featured small group/church team.  



 

4.  Annual Charge Conference:  Our annual Charge 

Conference will be right after service this morning.  If 

you have made a Confession of Faith you are an official 

voting member, and all professing members may then 

vote on conference issues.  Each member should be 

submitting the new “Membership Data Form” which we 

will need for your information updates. 

 

5.  PASSAGES Women’s Transitional Living home:  

Report on the “PIES PLUS” annual fundraiser held on 

SEP 25th, last Thursday evening.  

 

6.  Thank you to Lexie 

Corwin:  Today we 

would like to thank 

Lexie who has been a 

faithful helper in our 

nursery since we 

became FAITH 

COMMUNITY.  The kids 

love you, too, and you 

are a natural.  Your 

help can not be 

measured.                                          



 

 

 

7.  This City Belongs to JESUS:  The last rally for the year is 

scheduled for OCT 7th at the MONUMENT in the Rushmore 

Room from 6:30 to 8:30.  This should be the best rally ever in 

light of recent events. 

 

8.  FAITH Crafters Group:  Is anyone willing to meet up and 

make plans for the craft fair at St. Therese?  Only 1 showed 

up at the planned meeting on the 23rd.  We’ve had many 

ideas, but we need to finalize plans regarding this craft fair 

at St. Therese which is NOV 8th.  Two more options to 

consider for meeting: 

 



1)  OCT 14th at 10:00, location TBD, or 

2)  OCT 20th at 1:30 with the New Women’s Group at 

Deb’s home to assemble gift baskets. 

 

9.  Mission Offering in OCTOBER:  Will be Feeding South 

Dakota.  Any funds donated to this Mission Offering in the 

month of OCTOBER will be matched by FAITH COMMUNITY.  

Thank you for considering a gift to this very worthy cause.  

This is where we get the food to sponsor the 4th Wed night 

meal at the Cornerstone Rescue Mission.  The following 

slides show our crew hard at work on Wed evening the 24th 

at the Rescue Mission.  Thank you for the photos, Judy. 

 

 

 

Thomas Hogan giving a moving testimony.  

                        



      

 

10.  PUMPKINS:  Cindy’s mom planted pumpkins to benefit 

the FAITH COMMUNITY building fund.  There are 40 

pumpkins so please check these out after the service.  

Thank you for thinking about FAITH COMMUNITY! 

 

11.  WHEW!!  It’s been a busy week.  You can see the 

number of events and activities where our members are 

involved, and many aren’t even mentioned this week.  True 

religion is inherently social at FAITH COMMUNITY as we 

learned last week.    

                               


